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MINUTES OF THE AGM OF

NORTHAMPTONSHIRE ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY
27 NOVEMBER 2006
1)
Apologies for absence received from council members Martin Tingle, Stephen Hollowell, Steve Young and Burl Bellamy.  Council members in attendance:- Roy Friendship-Taylor, Graham Cadman, Andy Chapman, Pat Chapman, David Waller, Ian Barrie and Dennis Jackson.

2)
Minutes of the AGM for 2005 were accepted by the members as a true record.
3) Secretary’s Report

Andy Chapman reported how, with the departure of Martin Tingle after so many years of service, a search had been made for a copy of the Rules of the Society to establish exactly how a new Chairman should be elected.   Upon application to the Charity Commissioners it was determined that the only rules held by them were the original set submitted at the foundation of the society in 1974 in order to obtain status as a registered charity.   Minor changes to the rules have been made since, but as a new set of rules had never been submitted to the Charity Commissioners it is the original rules that are still the only valid basis for running the society.  In these, the Chairman and the Vice-chairman were not to be elected by the members at an AGM, as has become the custom of the society, but were to be chosen annually from among the council members.
It is for this reason that the posts of Chairman and Vice-Chairman were not listed in the elections to the council.   A decision as to how this will be approached in the future will have to be made in forthcoming council meetings.

It was noted that Society membership stood at just under 150, with some new members and some departures, leaving a small decrease over last year.   It was noted that the membership had only shown small fluctuations around the 150 mark for a number of years.
4) Editor’s Report


In the absence of Martin Tingle, Andy Chapman reported that the latest journal, Volume 33, had arrived from the printers the week before, and issues were available at the meeting for collection by members.
The society was following through its support for the CBA initiative to make archaeological journals available on the internet by putting in progress the digitisation of all past journals.  A number of journals were already digitised and within a few months the entire back catalogue would be completed.   The intention is that the most recent journals would only be available for a fee, so that paying members did not lose out, while the older journals would be freely available to all.
The book The Archaeology of Northamptonshire had been selling slowly but steadily through the year, with a majority of the sales through book distributors.   About 50 copies had been sold, leaving less than 100 in stock.
It was also noted that copies of some old publications from the County Council and the former Northampton Development Corporation were available free of charge to NAS members, and copies were available at the meeting.
5) Acting Chairman’s Report

Roy Friendship-Taylor proposed a vote of thanks to Martin Tingle for his years of service to the 
society including re-establishing the journal as an annual publication, for directing fieldwork projects on behalf of the society and for maintaining so much of the day-to-day running of the society.

Ian Barrie noted that an engraved tankard had been presented to Martin to mark his years of 
service.

6)
Treasurer’s Report

Copies of the accounts for the year ending 31/8/2006 were available at the meeting and Ian Barrie briefly explained that the society was still in a very healthy financial position, with a substantial reserve of funds.
7)
Election of Officers and Members of the Council
The following stood for re-election:

Secretary, Andy Chapman; Treasurer, Ian Barrie; Editors, Martin Tingle and Andy Chapman; Membership Secretary, Pat Chapman

Ordinary members of the Council:
Roy Friendship-Taylor, Graham Cadman, Steven Hollowell, Steve Young, David Waller, Mike Rumbold and Burl Bellamy

All were re-elected unopposed.

Standing for election to council was Martin Weaver; proposed by Roy Friendship Taylor and seconded by D Hayward.


It was noted that the following post is now vacant: Newsletter Editor, although Graham Cadman will continue for the time being if no one comes forward immediately.  The post of Meetings Secretary has been dormant for many years, since regular winter meetings with a speaker were abandoned due to poor attendance, but if anyone would like to come forward to fill the post it would be possible to attempt to revive the practice of having at least occasional meetings beyond the AGM.

Public Meeting

Following the conclusion of the business, Mr Andrew Selkirk, editor in chief of the popular magazines Current Archaeology and Current World Archaeology, provided a challenging and thought-provoking presentation on the subject of our attitude to the Romans and what the Roman Empire had done for us.  His central argument was that the free market economics of Milton Friedman, as beloved by Margaret Thatcher, was a direct legacy of the Roman economic system, and for this we should all be grateful.
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